
Miller, Janet 

From: Dunn, Brandon 
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2019 3:47 PM 
To: Miller, Janet 
Cc: Jacob, Michael ; Rozdolski , Mikki 
Subject: FW: Lee County, DEO # 19-3ESR Comments on Proposed Comprehensive Plan 

Please see correspondence from SFWMD for CPA2018-10014. 

From: Oblaczynski, Deborah [mailto:doblaczy@sfwmd .gov] 
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2019 3:46 PM 
To: Rozdolski, Mikki 
Cc: Dunn, Brandon; Barbara Powell (barbara.powell@deo.myflorida~com); ext-Wuerstle, Margaret (swfrpc.org); 
'DCPexternalagencycomments@deo.myflorida.com' 
Subject: Lee County, DEO # 19-3ESR Comments on Proposed Comprehensive Plan 

Dear Ms. Rozdolski: 

The South Florida Water Management District (District) has completed its review of the proposed amendment 
package from Lee County (County). The amendment package includes map and text amendments regarding 
the Future Limerock Mining Overlay and does not include any proposed mining activities. After an extensive 
review of the proposed revisions, the District has determined the changes do not appear to adversely impact 
the water resources within the District. The District has no comments on the proposed amendment package; 
however, the District offers the following technical guidance: 

• The District acknowledges that future mining development and activity is not included in this 
comprehensive plan amendment. This review does not alleviate the need for District perm its if future 
mining activities are proposed. 

The District's purview is ensuring that developments and projects do not interfere or cause impacts to wetlands 
and other surface waters, regional water supplies, and flood protection and floodplain management. The 
District offers its technical assistance to the County in developing sound, sustainable solutions to meet the 
County's future water supply needs and to protect the region's water resources. My contact information is 
below. Please forward a copy of the adopted amendments to the District. 

Sincerely, 

Deb Oblaczynski 
Policy & Planning Analyst 
Water Supply Implementation Unit 
South Florida Water Management District 
3301 Gun Club Road 
West Palm Beach, FL 33406 
(561) 682-2544 or email: doblaczy@sfwmd .gov 

Please note: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written comm unications to or from County Employees and officials rega rding County business are 
public records available to the publ ic and media upon request. Your email communication may be subject to publ ic disclosure. 

Under Florid a law, email addresses are public records. If you do not want your email address re leased in response to a public records request, do not send 
electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact th is offi ce by phone or in writ ing. 
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